

September 29, 2022

2022 COMPREHENSIVE ENERGY STRATEGY

SECTION 16a-3d OF THE CONNECTICUT GENERAL STATUTES

NOTICE OF TECHNICAL SESSION 4 CANCELLATION & INTENT FOR ADDITIONAL WRITTEN COMMENT OPPORTUNITY

On August 1, 2022, the Department of Energy and Environmental Protection (DEEP) issued a public <u>notice</u> announcing a series of virtual technical sessions related to the <u>Comprehensive Energy Strategy</u> (CES). Technical Session 4: Building thermal decarbonization – Economic potential and technology targets, was included in that notice, and was later rescheduled for October 6, 2022, via an August 17, 2022, notice from DEEP.

On August 18, 2022, DEEP also issued a <u>notice</u> requesting written comments to help inform the Technical Session 4 agenda. A variety of comments were received in response to this request and are actively being reviewed by DEEP. The comments are available on the <u>Energy Filings web</u> page (where they are labeled "Technical Meeting 4").

In light of the written comments received and the likely limited value of discussing this topic further at this time, **DEEP** is cancelling Technical Session 4: Building thermal decarbonization – Economic potential and technology targets. *No CES technical session will be held on October 6, 2022*. If you have registered for Technical Session 4, you will receive email notification of the cancellation.

In lieu of Technical Session 4, in the coming weeks, DEEP intends to issue a summary of written comments received on the Technical Session 4 topic and will provide an opportunity for written comments in response to this summary and any outstanding questions DEEP may pose. Details on how to submit written comments will be provided at that time.

For the latest information on all scheduled technical sessions and public comment deadlines related to the CES, please visit DEEP's CES web page.

The Connecticut Department of Energy and Environmental Protection is an Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity Employer that is committed to complying with the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act. Please contact us at (860) 418-5910 or deep.accommodations@ct.gov if you: have a disability and need a communication aid or service; have limited proficiency in English and may need information in another language;

or if you wish to file an ADA or Title VI discrimination complaint. Any person needing a hearing accommodation may call the State of Connecticut relay number - 711. Requests for accommodations must be made at least two weeks prior to any agency hearing, program, or event.